
Newsletter

Message from the Headteacher
Dear Parents and Carers

Although this has been a very short term it has 
been incredibly busy with various visits and 
visitors to school.  I am always extremely proud 
to show off our students and yesterday when 
they were approached by an external advisor 
they did not disappoint.  The students spoke 
with confidence and were articulate to share 
what they believe are improvements at school, 
well done ☺

Last Friday, I was asked to judge the
Tunnock’s Tea Cake Challenge Competition 
which proved incredibly difficult due to the 
amazing creativity that the students 
demonstrated.  Further details are included 
within the Newsletter but I would not be 
surprised if we have a budding “Star Baker” 
amongst us!

This week we opened up the field for students  
to use at lunchtime. I am generally very happy 
with student’s attitudes on the field and it is 
actually lovely to see them enjoying the 
school’s  fantastic facilities. We are very lucky, 
particularly as a city school to have such 
wonderful grounds. This is the first time in 
many years that the field has been opened for 
students at lunchtimes. Normally it is for PE 
lessons and Sports Day. I want to trust you to 
use our great facilities.  Students were 
reminded in this morning’s whole school online

assembly about litter and keeping our open 
spaces litter free, please encourage you child 
not to drop litter, pick up litter and use the 
many bins provided around the school site.  
Your support, as ever, is much appreciated.

Well done to all students who took part in the 
Bronze DofE Qualifying Expedition. Despite 
things being challenging at times you all 
persevered and did the school proud. We are 
proud of the determination they all 
demonstrated and how they showed the school 
values throughout the expedition.

Next week is Half Term, so there is no school. 
We all return on Monday 2nd June at the 
normal time – the exception is Year 11 who left 
after their English exam today.  Y11 are now all 
on study leave returning for public 
examinations after half term or revision  
sessions that have been planned by staff –
there are further details within the Newsletter.  
There will be a final Y11 Assembly on 18 June 
2025 in advance of seeing Y11 on results day 
on Thursday 21 August 2025.

I hope you have a lovely half term, stay safe 
and I look forward seeing all students back on 
Monday 2nd June!

With best wishes

Mrs Pettman

Headteacher
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Mrs Lawrence

Deputy Headteacher







Miss Chapman

Sol 2 Tutor









Head of House Awards
The Head of House Awards were 

awarded to:

Tej

Aiva

Gracie

Treasure

Aiden



News from the Library!

Even in just four weeks it's been a very full, busy half term, hasn't it? Mr Spencer got to go 
book shopping in the first week, and we've been getting the books delivered gradually since 
then, so keep an eye out for what's new. One Piece and Pokémon Adventures manga have 
already been very popular!















Paul Rule

Child Protection Officer & Senior Pastoral Support Manager








